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Dear Senator Schatz:

Thank: you for your inquiry regarding Sandwich Isles Communications (SIC) and the
potential impact on SIC's customers. I share your concern about ensuring uninterrupted service
to these customers, even as the Commission continues to take action to protect and maintain the
Universal Service Fund. Thank: you for supporting the Commission in its efforts to remind
companies of their obligations to use finite universal service dollars for costs directly related to
deploying and providing service to consumers in high-cost areas.

The Commission has encountered situations in the past where an incumbent telephone
company has experienced financial difficulties. In such situations, the Commission works with
all stakeholders, including the company and the state regulatory commission and, if ultimately
necessary, with the companies' creditors and the bankruptcy court, to maintain service to
customers. Typically, such situations are resolved through restructurings or acquisitions with no
interruption in service. Currently, we have reached out to the Hawaii Public Utilities
Commission, and we recently met with the Sovereign Councils of Hawaii Homelands, a coalition
of 28 Hawaiian Homestead Associations representing the interests of families and individuals
living in the Sandwich Isles. We take seriously the needs ofthose living in the Hawaiian
Homelands and will do everything within our full authority to protect SIC customers.

In addition to our ongoing discussions with relevant state and local parties, section 214 of
the Communications Act of 1934, as amended, specifically requires that carriers obtain
Commission authorization before they discontinue, reduce, or impair service to a community or
part ofa community. Carriers are also required to submit a copy of their application to the
Secretary of Defense, and the public utility commission and Governor of each state in which the
discontinuance, reduction, or impairment of service is proposed. This requirement applies to a
variety of circumstances - whether the discontinuance is due to changes in a company's business
plan, bankruptcy, or even the complete dissolution of a company's business. To protect
consumers, the Commission requires prior notice to customers and a reasonable amount of time
for customers to transition to alternative providers prior to any discontinuance of service. The
Commission has considerable discretion in acting upon any carrier request to discontinue,
impair, or reduce service.
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Currently, SIC is providing services as an incumbent local exchange carrier and dominant
provider. If SIC were to file a request for discontinuance of services, the Commission would
consider whether any customers would have difficulty in transitioning to alternative services. If
it is shown that SIC customers or other end users would be unable to receive service or a
reasonable substitute from another provider, or that the public convenience and necessity would
be otherwise adversely affected, the Commission can delay a planned discontinuance until
alternative measures can be put into place. I assure you that the Commission will use all of its
statutory and regulatory powers to ensure uninterrupted service for SIC customers.

I appreciate your interest in this matter. Please let me know if! can be of any further
assistance.

Tom Wheeler


